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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10 April 2017

at 7:30 pm in Slateford Longstone Parish Church



DL welcomed everyone 

1
Attendance and apologies:

Elected representatives:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), John Allan (Vice Chair), Robert Gardiner, Margaret Campbell, Jean Marr and Lily Campbell (Community Liaison Officer).  
Ex officio representatives:
None
In attendance:

PC Eric Jones E5869 (part)
Members of the public: 2
Apologies were received from Ann Watt, Rosalind Lennie, Rev Mike Frew and Cllrs Cathy Fullerton, Donald Wilson and Denis Dixon. 

2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 13 March 2017 were approved. 

3
Matter arising from the last minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 

3.1
SC reported asking Network Rail about the possibility of a footbridge at Kingsknowe Station. The reply was that there is insufficient space to build one. DL had been approached by a resident next to the station about pollution from waiting traffic when the barriers are down. SC is to consult CEC.
3.2
SC reported that an election hustings for Fountainbridge/Craiglockhart ward had been arranged for 7pm on Wed 19 April 2017 at St Cuthbert’s Church Hall, Hutchison Crossway. This is only of relevance to the residents of our area who live south of the railway. He had not heard of any hustings in Sighthill/Gorgie ward. It was noted that a general hustings had been arranged in the Augustine United Church on George IV Bridge for 27 April. 
4
Police report
PC Jones read from PC Morris’s report, which covered the month of March in both Beats PW54 (Redhall, Longstone and Kingsknowe in Ward 7) and PS55 (Kingsknowe in Ward 2). The local policing team had continued to tackle ASB in various locations. However there were only 6 reported cases of vandalism and no reports of housebreaking or hate crimes (a well-known housebreaker was caught after a Misuse of Drugs warrant was executed at his home address). But there had been an increase in the number of motorbike thefts (owners are urged to secure their bikes, ideally off the main road and attached to an immovable item). There were 11 assaults reported and also 11thefts. A traffic accident resulted in a driver being charged with being over the legal limit. There were 233 calls, generating 42 crime reports. There was a question about parking on pavements, not at present a crime, but PC Jones agreed to investigate. He left copies of a card describing Police Scotland’s consultation on strategy and urged everyone to make their views known. See: https://consult.scotland.police.uk/consultation/2026/.

5
Planning and development
5.1
SC reported no activity yet on the site of the new block of flats in Inglis Green Gait.

5.2
SC attended the review of the application to redevelop the site of the Roadhouse in Kingsknowe Road North. The application was rejected. 
5.3
The application to redevelop the Westside Motors site as student flats still awaits assessment by the planners. SC reported comments from Archaeology, Scottish Environment Protection Agency (objection because of lack of information regarding flood risk and surface water drainage), Environmental Protection, who wanted info on combined heat and power, noise impact and electric vehicle charging points, and the Roads Authority, who noted the lack of the required number of parking spaces (9-17) but accepted the 5 proposed ‘given the restricted nature of the site’. 

6
Meetings attended

LC reported attending a meeting of the Hailes Quarry Park Steering Group on 5 April and outlined some issues discussed (minutes already circulated to LCC members). JA reported contact with the Union Canal Community, whose meetings he will attend on our behalf.
7
Environmental matters

7.1
SC reported continued attempts to report graffiti and get it removed, especially from CEC property. 23 examples shown on our website; all reported to the property owners and the police.

7.2
SC again reported his continued frustration in getting action about the water leaking onto Inglis Green Road beneath both the aqueduct and the viaduct. A CEC engineer had expressed surprise that there were two locations where water is leaking from the embankment. SC was astonished at this ‘revelation’ and had replied accordingly. 
7.3
A question was raised about rubbish floating in the canal. SC will ask Scottish Canals.
8
Treasurer’s report

SC reported transactions as follows:
Payment of £16.79 to renew our domain registration and the receipt of £31.40 by selling surplus stamps and envelopes to Margaret Campbell. That left the balance at £2090.54. He pointed out that he still had 92 2nd-class stamps and 10 C5 envelopes surplus to requirements.
9
Correspondence
9.1
DL reported receipt of an email from Joanna Cherry MP enquiring about our meetings and if there were any matters that she could address. To be forwarded to SC for reply.
9.2
SC received a notice about the Minister for Transport and the Island’s public consultation on improved parking, which runs until 30 June. See: http://www.communitycouncils.scot/improving-parking-in-scotland-consultation-launched.html.
9.3
Mike Scott had emailed SC about the Colinton Tunnel Art Project, ‘an ambitious public art project to restore and reimagine art work in the Easter Hailes Gate tunnel in Colinton’. It lies just outwith our boundary. There was an offer to give a presentation but no member expressed interest. 
10
AOCB
10.1
LC explained the new schedule for walkabouts in Kingsknowe and Redhall. 

10.2
The meeting was told about the no. 36 Lothian bus service being extended to run through Longstone on its route between Morningside and The Gyle. This and other changes to services, including minor timetable changes to the nos. 20 and 34, start on 23 April. 
10.3
It was noted that the Redhall Residents and Tenants Association was still campaigning for part of Redhall Drive to be made one-way. 
10.4
There was a report of severe congestion involving a Lothian bus one day in Kingsknowe Road North due to inconsiderate parking. 
11
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 8 May 2017 in Longstone Primary School.
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